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CITY OF PORTLAND 
 

 
September 7, 1999 
 
William A Meserve, Jr. 
Linda M. Dagnese 
398-400 St John St 
Portland ME  04102 
 
RE: 398-400 St. John St. – R-6 Zone 
CBL: 066-F-006 
 
Dear Mr. Meserve & Ms. Dagnese: 
 
An recent inspection of your property at 398-400 St. John Street on July 22, 1999 and September 
7, 1999 revealed that the rear yard fails to comply with Chapter12, Article V. Junked Motor 
Vehicles and Chapter 22 Rodent & Vermin control of the Code of Ordinances of the City  
 
The following is a list of items in rear yard: 
Discarded miscellaneous, metals, steel pipes, old condensers, evaporators, junk lawn mowers, 
winnows, bicycles, oxy-acetylene equipment, tanks and miscellaneous rubble. 
Discarded U Haul truck body approx 8’ x 10’, large pile of tires, 1 blue stock car cutlass, 1 rear 
portion of a car and 1 orange stock car #42. 
 
This is a notice of violation pursuant to Section 22-9 and 12.79 of the Code. All referenced 
violations shall be corrected within 30 days of the date of this notice. A reinspection of the 
premises will occur on 10/7/99 at which time compliance will be required. Failure to comply will 
result in this office referring the matter to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel for legal 
action and possible civil penalties, as provided for in Section 1-15 of the Code and in Title 30-A 
M.R.S.A. ss 4452. 
 
This constitutes an appealable decision pursuant to Section 22-21 and 12-80 of the Code.  
If you have any questions please feel free to contact me at 874-8709. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Tom Reinsborough 
Code Enforcement Officer 

 /sap 

 


